
 

 

Port Health & Environmental Services Committee – Outstanding Actions 
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Progress Update 

1. 20 January 
2015 

Service Based Review Savings 
Programme – Public 
Conveniences – Update report 
scheduled for October 2015 
 

Director of 
Transportation 
and Public 
Realm 

October 2015 In January 2015, Members 
agreed that the previously 
proposed savings regarding the 
provision of Public Conveniences 
should be reconsidered. It was 
agreed that the possibility of 
providing a non-statutory service 
of Public Conveniences through 
City’s Cash funding be 
investigated and details of the 
investigation be reported at the 
next appropriate Committee 
meeting. 
 
May 2015 Update 
Members agreed that the funding 
of the Public Convenience service 
was not an appropriate use for 
City’s Cash.  
In line with the SBR programme, 
Blackfriars, Aldgate, Bishopsgate 
and Smithfield toilets are now 
closed. The revised standardised 
opening times are now in place 
for the remaining toilets. 
Work is progressing for the 
improvement of the signage 
across the City and will be 
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installed over the next 3-6 months 
due to the bespoke design of way 
finders. 
Progress is being made on the re-
location of the APC from 
Aldermanbury to Smithfield. 
 
July 2015 Update 
Progress was made during a 
recent meeting between officers 
of the Department of the Built 
Environment and the City of 
London Police regarding the issue 
of public urination. Details of the 
number of Fixed Penalty Notices 
issued for this offence were 
available to Members upon 
request. 
 
Officers are still exploring a 
suitable location to site an APC in 
the West Smithfield area. A site 
was identified and consulted on 
adjacent to the hospital however 
there were a number of objections 
to this site and officers are trying 
to find an alternative. Currently 
looking into the feasibility of 
positioning a unit on top of the 
existing underground toilets. 
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2. 20 January 
2015 

Prudent Passage, EC2 Assistant 
Cleansing 
Director 

Complete Prudence passage is currently 

swept once a day, it has cigarette 

bins fitted and signage in place, 

our Street Environment Officers 

(SEO) patrol the area regularly 

and speak to smokers to 

encourage responsible behaviour, 

SEO’s issue FPNs and request 

ad hoc sweeps from Amey when 

the passage is found to heavily 

soiled. Amey managers have 

been asked to monitor the 

passage for a month and advise if 

it requires extra scheduled 

cleansing. This monitoring has 

resulted in a Street Cleansing 

Flushing team being scheduled to 

attend Prudent Passage every 

Monday morning to check and 

remove any anti-social 

behavioural instances that may 

have occurred over the weekend. 

 

July 2015 Update 

The area and contact details for 

each Street Environment Officer 
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will be published in the July 

edition of the Members’ Briefing. 

Details are for Members’ use only 

and not for publication. 

 

3. 5 May 2015 Introduction of Body Worn Video 
(BWV) for Street Environment 
Officers 

Assistant 
Director 
Street Scene 
& Strategy  

November 
2015 

Members approved the 

implementation of BWV cameras 

from May 2015 at the Committee 

meeting on 5 May 2015. It was 

agreed that a further report be 

submitted six months after 

implementation to review the 

effectiveness and impact of the 

equipment. 

 

4. 5 May 2015 Noise Strategy Director of 
Port Health 
and Public 
Protection 

March 2016 The City of London Corporation 

Noise Strategy would be 

reviewed, revised, and consulted 

upon. The consultation process 

would involve residents and 

Members as well as being 

published on the City Corporation 

website for wider consultation. 

 

 


